


 
 

Oklahoma Department of Transportation Construction Engineer George Raymond explains cost 

changes on highway and bridge projects to members of the Oklahoma Transportation 

Commission at their Aug. 10 meeting. On average, cost overruns and underruns on projects 

statewide vary less than 2 percent from the original contract price – including incentive payments 

for early completion. 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

In service for more than 70 years, the SH-19 bridge over the Washita River near Pauls Valley is 

one of 650 scheduled for replacement or major rehabilitation under an 8-year Construction Work 

Plan adopted by the Oklahoma Transportation Commission at its Aug. 10 meeting. Oklahoma’s 

state highway system includes about 6,700 bridges, many of which were built when Model A 

Fords were widely used. ODOT must replace or rehabilitate about 100 bridges each year to 

maintain an adequate highway system. When ODOT’s first Construction Work Plan was 

developed in 2003, about 145 bridges were included over the entire 8-year period. 

 


